Western Massachusetts Library Advocates
	Board of Directors Meeting

July 17, 2014

9:30 am

MLS-West  

Whately, Mass.

 



	 


Present:  Dan Paquette, Bonnie Isman, Betty Johnson, Sue San Soucie, Judy Clini, Mary Anne Antonellis, Jan Resnick, Joan Powers, John Ramsay, Mary Kronholm, Eliza Langhans
 
Prior to the formal meeting, Board members sorted and packaged summer reading incentive prizes from the Big E, Yankee Candle, and Friendly’s.  Prizes were requested by 103 western Mass. libraries and 163 libraries in other parts of Mass.  
 
President Judy Clini called the meeting to order at 10:45 am.  
Minutes of the June 19, 2014 Board meeting were accepted.   
 
Treasurer’s Report.  Sue reported a balance of $7,409.20 in the checking account. Jennifer Haigh was paid $120 in travel expenses for the author program in June. Constant Contact e-newsletter fees were $47.82.  Betty moved to approve the report, seconded by Mary Anne. Approved unanimously. 
 
Whately building.  Sale of the Whately building is going slowly, according to Greg Pronevitz. Betty said the MLA/WMRLS Board will discuss whether or not to dissolve WMRLS, Inc. at its next Board meeting. 
 
Search for new location. No visits were made to new sites in the past month. 
 
WMLA website.  Dan reported that the new website has not yet migrated to GoDaddy, but he hopes to have it up online in August and go live in September to help publicize the Annual Meeting.  Eliza questioned why we had both a website and a blog and a Facebook page. We discussed a possible merger of the website and blog. Dan agreed that we need specific goals for the website, and he asked to postpone a full discussion until August when more of the new site will be fleshed out.   
 
Membership.  Bonnie reported one new member – Senator Humason. Eliza re-designed the WMLA membership form with Boom Fizz Read artwork to mail with the Summer Reading Prizes. Eliza will print up more membership brochures to distribute at the Annual Meeting.  
 
Summer Reading Club Prizes. Judy thanked everyone for their help soliciting prizes and packaging them for delivery. All 5,000 Friendly’s coupons were distributed! We discussed other potential donors, such as Six Flags and the USS Constitution, for next year. 
 
2015 State Budget.  The FY 2015 Budget includes a welcome increase of more than $3,500,000 for libraries primarily in State Aid to Public Libraries and in Library Technology & Resource Sharing.  Jan pointed out that the budget also includes a brand new budget line of $125,000 to support the Mass. Center for the Book.  
 
Fall Author Program.  Jan’s evaluation forms suggested that librarians would find it easier to attend an author program in May, rather than June.  She is planning to switch the Fall Author Program to the morning. 
 
Annual Meeting.  Judy has confirmed Wednesday, October 8 as the date for our Annual Meeting at the new Granby Library. They can accommodate 50-60 people. Mary Anne will contact Celeste Bruno to be our speaker on marketing. Bonnie will contact Valley Gives. 
 
P.O. Box renewal.  Sue suggested that WMLA take over the current P.O. Box when MLS departs the office space in Whately and sets up a new mailing address.  There was general agreement, since it would avoid changing our corporate address. 
 
Uniform Electronic Legal Material Act.  Jan distributed to the Board by email a letter that she wrote to Rep. Kulik in support of the UELMA.  Dan found out that the Connecticut Library Association worked with the Southern New England Law Librarians in order to pass this measure in Connecticut.  Jan moved that WMLA send a letter of support for H. 38 UELMA to Rep. Steve Kulik, Vice-Chair of the House Ways and Means Committee.  Mary Anne seconded, and it was approved unanimously.  Judy will draft the letter of support. 
 
New Business
 
Vacancy on the MBLC.  Commissioner Mary Rose Quinn has resigned from the MBLC, creating a vacancy.  More representatives from western Mass. will be encouraged to apply, especially Franklin and Berkshire County residents. Board members will contact potential Commissioners.  Applications go through the Office of the Governor, and endorsements by State legislators are encouraged.  
 
Archives.  Bonnie reported that she brought WMLA material to the UMass Special Collections & Archives. Judy has Western Mass. Library Club records from 2007 to donate there.  
 
Newsletter.  Joan encouraged Eliza to think about taking over the Constant Contact newsletter, but she also doesn’t mind continuing to work on it herself. 
 
NewsBank renewal.   John reported that enough Western Mass. libraries have agreed to pay for the NewsBank newspaper backfiles so that no MLS subsidy will be needed in FY2015.  Usage statistics are available for FY2014 by town and by publication.  
 
State Aid Review.  Mary announced that she will be on a committee to review state aid for the MBLC.  She is seeking feedback from libraries.  Several people commented on the fees that MLS now charges for previously free services.  Competition among Ebook collections was another concern.  New MLS fees will eat into the increase in State Aid.  
 
John invited us to a concert of Motown Music with the Valley Rock Choir in Northampton on August 2. You will find him in the tenor section. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:30 pm.  
 
Submitted by Bonnie Isman 
Next Board meetings:  Thursday, August 14 and Sept. 11   at 9:30 am 
 

Bonnie Isman
413-256-1021
